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Further work is needed on sections 19, 20 and schedule 2 before the senior 

judiciary can provide a view on whether we would be content with a model to 

give functions to the Lord President to review the performance of regulators. 

If functions do need to be given to anyone to review performance, it is our view 

that is only appropriate for those to be given to the Lord President. 

Based on the information which has been provided to us so far, we are not 

convinced that it is necessary for the Lord President to be given functions to 

regulate the members of regulators directly, or to set up a new regulator, under 

sections 35 and 49 of the Bill. We have also provided some suggestions for the 

Scottish Government to consider in relation to the right of appeal to the Inner 

House, which section 58 of the Bill seeks to remove. On all of these matters, we 

will consider any further information which is provided to us by the Scottish 

Government. 

On matters as serious as this, it is essential that the senior judiciary can assess 

how the proposed law is intended to work and that they know exactly what 

functions may be given to the Lord President. To that end, I would echo what 

the Lord Justice Clerk said when she attended Committee, that ultimately the 

senior judiciary will need to see draft amendments, with sufficient time for 

consideration, before any assurance can be given that the concerns we have 

with the Bill have been alleviated. 

Whilst it is regrettable that we are in the position of having to consider matters 

as serious as this at stage 1 of a Bill, the senior judiciary will continue to 

engage constructively with the Scottish Government. 

Yours sincerely

Lord Carloway




